Draft of January 7, 2019 Argyle Village Board Meeting

Those in attendance: Mayor Jonathan Mackenzie; Trustees Charles Edwards, Cher McCotter, Joanne McDowell, Joseph Lohret; Water Commissioner Garry Robinson; Clerk Joyann Stimpson; Journal Reporter Cait Johnston; Kyle McPhail; and Wesley Clark.

Meeting called to order at 5:30 P.M.

Mr. McPhail from A+ Storage presented information to the Board about storage containers that 3 other Villages have been using for their records storage. The Board decided not to use the containers because they were not approved by the State and use the Stiles' House instead.

On a motion made by Trustee McCotter; seconded by Trustee McDowell; and carried, the Board decided to use Alicia Jenner to be the grant writer for the Records Management Program.

Water Commissioner Robinson updated Board on water and sewer issues

- -annual inspection with DOH went well
- -happy with new well
- -there was a leak in the chlorine line at well #1 that was repaired

Clerk reported that the cost of the track phone is going up and will look into other alternatives.

Trustee McCotter informed the Board that Rev. Peacock is part of the Salem Task Force that is looking into the opioid epidemic in our area and there is a meeting scheduled for 7:00 P.M. at the Argyle Methodists Church on January 9, 2019.

Mayor Mackenzie will be posting a notice on Front Porch Forum looking for candidates to replace Trustee Lohret in the March elections.

On a motion made by Trustee Edwards; seconded by Trustee McDowell; and carried, the minutes from the December 3, 2018 Board meeting were accepted as written.

On a motion made by Trustee McCotter; seconded by Trustee Lohret; and carried, the Clerk was allowed to pay warrants for month of January, 2019.

On a motion made by Trustee McCotter; seconded by Trustee McDowell; and carried, the meeting adjourned at 6:31 P.M.

Argyle Village Clerk

Joyann Stimpson